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March 30, 1998

Nels Nelson

330 Lindley Place

Bozeman, MT 59715-4835

Dear Nels:
This guy on the internet seemed pretty sure that a tunnland was 4,963.568 square meters instead of 4,963,568.  He said we had the commas and decimals mixed up.  Assuming he’s right, then my calculations are that 1 hectare equals 10,000 square meters which equals 2.47 acres, according to my table.

Then 4,963.568/10,000 * 2.47 equals 1.2---- acres.  I guess I’ll switch it to that.  It sure makes a lot more sense.  I think for all practical purposes, if I make a tunnland equal to an acre, it might translate better.  That way, 7/16 tunnland will become 7/16 acre.  I’ll try to switch all my measurements back, but let me know if I miss any.  

I think an acre is equal to 43,560 SF, and I believe in your last letter you had a much larger number.

One other internet reply said that “strid” meant “full grained corn”, and she really thought of it as well ripe grain that is easily poured into a barrel.  I changed it to “good quality rye” on this printout.

Christer Kalin on the internet mentioned that for Jonas (bom) Andersson the (bom) was short for (bomärke) which meant owner’s mark.  He said that when writing a copy of any document, you had no rith to put another persons cross on it.  That had to be done in one’s own hand.  Instead you very often see “bom” or “b.m.” within brackets on copies.  I’m not sure I understand that, but I translated (bom) as (owner’s mark) anyway.

Christer Kalin was the fellow from Ostersund.  He said that he knew Inger, but hadn’t seen her at any of the libraries or archives for awhile.  He speculated that she might be writing another book.

One thing I recently found out is that my first cousin Milton Dahl is supposedly living in Bozeman.  He was the youngest son of Gerald Dahl.  He has worked on computer systems for quite a few years, and my uncle Roy said he had a job at the University working on their computer systems.  It might be worth checking into for you, and maybe he could find some good used ones at the school, or at least be able to help with the setup.

My summer is also looking busier all the time.  I’ll plan on sending you the next complete update around the first of September, because I just won’t have much time to work on it during the next three months.

If you ever get near Denver, be sure to stop by.  

I will probably be sending Ron Johnson in South Dakota and maybe Inger copies of at least the first 17 pages soon for their review and comments.  I may even send them the first 100 or so pages.

Goodbye for now and I'm looking forward to hearing from you again soon.

Your Cousin,
Ron Dahl

